Bendale BTI School Council Minutes

February 5, 2019 6:30 pm
Present:  Doug Wylie (Bendale BTI Council Chair),  Ms. Dunlop (Bendale BTI Staff Rep), Colin Dye (Principal/Bendale BTI), Val Lusted (past Chair/Secretary/Community Rep/Recorder), Aysha Khan (Bendale BTI Student Council - President), Beth Shannon (Bendale BTI Student Council – Vice President), Michelle Wylie (parent),  Olga Ingrahm – (parent, SEAC), Marie Coltman (parent), Amanda Wakefield (TDSB Adult education), Kelly Mortimer (parent), Diane Mortimer (grandparent), Mr. Harrison (Bendale BTI Staff member), Gillian Rowe-Clark, (parent)
1.0 Welcome/Introductions
Olga Ingrahm provided an update on SEAC activities.  The TDSB is in the process of creating a policy to track students who have been given a ‘refusal of admittance’. 

2.0 Minutes of Last Meeting 
The December 4, 2018 minutes were accepted.  They are now posted on the school’s website.
3.0 Principal’s Report -Colin Dye
18 students, of a population of approximately 60 graduates, have applied for college.

Upcoming School Events
Feb 11 -15 – Course selection for students continuing on to the new school.  Mr Harrison noted that due to familiarity with the students, Bendale’s guidance department will be leading this exercise and not the new school’s guidance department.
Feb 12 – Women’s self-defense course 
Feb 14 – Valentine dance, admission $1

Feb 20 – Special Olympics

Feb 26 – Invitation for Council members to attend David and Mary Thomson’s (Thomson) School Council meeting.

Young Women on the move will be attending a Toronto Marlies game.

Grants 

Bendale has applied for two grants of $10,000 each for the promotion of students’ physical activity and mental health.  The plan is to use the money for a girls’ conference, a boys’ conference and weekly sessions with students and a social worker and motivational speakers.  The grant process was different this year, owing to the review of grants by the new provincial government.  The monies must be spent by August 31, 2019.
UPHS meeting dates are posted on the school website.
Parents expressed concern about the accuracy of Bendale’s attendance taking process.  The conclusion was that if dissatisfied, parents should contact the teacher involved and if necessary, the vice principal.
It was noted that Bendale’s website is not up to date. Mr Dye will look into this matter.
New School Update

It was confirmed that William Papaconstantinou, the former principal of Thomson, is the principal of the new school effective February 1, 2019.  For the rest of the school year, Thomson will have temporary retired principals on a monthly basis. 
The contractor committed to complete construction of the building by August 31, 2019.

Mr. Harrison is not aware of any special consideration for hiring Bendale’s teaching staff when the hiring process for remaining positions at the new school takes place in April 2019.
4.0 Chair’s Report – Doug Wylie
Transition Planning Update
Doug proposed Bendale BTI’s School Council begin joint meetings with Thomson’s School Council and the new school’s principal, William Papaconstantinou, as soon as possible. This will be the best way to start airing and resolving transition related or other concerns regarding Bendale’s students.

Doug also stated that he was going to be attending Thomson’s School Council meeting on February 26 to introduce himself to begin the transition.  He asked for anyone else who would like to come.

Amanda Wakefield, a TDSB employee who oversees evening technology programs for adults at Bendale volunteered to come to meet the new principal and discuss plans to continue her program at the new school.  

After further discussion it was proposed that Doug will ask Mr. Papaconstantinou to have the joint council meetings at Bendale on pre-arranged meeting dates for the rest of the year: March 5, April 2 and May 7. 
5.0 Round Table 
Val introduced a petition for Council members to sign in protest of a provincial government decision to remove $25 million in annual grants to Ontario’s School Councils.  There was concern expressed about substantial cuts to education in the near future.
6.0 Next Meeting – Tuesday, March 5, 2019, 6:30 pm
